March 8, 2005

TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
David Pechefsky, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of March 9: Resolution approving a tax exemption for one Preconsidered Land Use Item; Council District 48

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for a Section 202 Supportive Housing Program for the Elderly development of 153 units in Council Member Nelson’s District.  The sponsor of the project intends to refinance its original HUD mortgage in order to fund needed repairs, decrease debt service costs, and facilitate the provision of additional services to tenants.  

As part of this plan, HPD is requesting that a tax exemption be granted for thirty-five years on substantially the same terms as the current tax exemption for this project.  This extended tax exemption would be subject to regulatory agreements that would require that the buildings continue to be operated as low-income senior housing.  Because the Board of Estimate had previously approved property tax exemptions for these projects under the terms usually granted to Section 202 developments there is no immediate impact on City revenues should the Council approve of this item.  The value of the tax exemption is estimated to be approximately $204,000 in Fiscal 2006 and $10.2 million over the 35 year length of the exemption.   

Council Member Nelson approves of this item.  

